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Newsletter #9 

Thursday 17th September 2020 

Week 9 Term 3 

Principal’s Message 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

Week 9 - one more week to go before the holidays (last day of term 3 is Friday 25th September).  

Term 4 starts on the 12th October.  

 

Phones: We have noticed that children are starting to use their phones during school time. 

While we accept that some students need phones to contact parents after school, they have never 

been allowed to use them during the day. It has been noticed by a number of people that phones 

are being used more and more during the day, often to listen to music. However, we are unable to 

supervise their use so I have decided that phones are to be handed into the office in the morning 

before school and collected at the end of the day. If a students is seen with a phone during the 

school day, it will be confiscated and a parent or guardian will have to pick it up.  

 

First Communion and Confirmation: We wish every blessing on our students who are being 

confirmed and making their First Communion. Under level 2 it will be a family and sponsor affair. 

However we will get a photo for next weeks newsletter, so watch this space.  

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We welcome  Annphil Jithin to our school 

community. 

  



 

 

 

 This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

 

September 

13th Tasha Rm 4, 15th Rayven Rm 7 

15th Jasheen Rm 7, 17th Alxyz Rm 7 

17th Sarai Rm 1B, 19th Biya Rm 2 

If we are at Level 1, it will go ahead on 14th 
November. Teams of 6 and it is $10 per head ($60 
per table). Book your table at the office NOW!! 
NO Payment required until we confirm dates. Keep 
those food items rolling in and thanks to families 
who have sent items in.  

Email Antony if you have any questions—

antony.easto@stpius.co.nz  

Are just about here again!!!!  

Click on the following link to see 
what holiday programmes are 

available  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/

file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes 

Or you can go to our website—
www.stpius.school.nz and click on 
School Holiday Programmes.  

NOTE THESE DATES FOR NEXT 

TERM 
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